
Australian Government 

Australian Industrial Registry 

Mr Peter Jennings 
Executive Officer 
Australian Salaried Medical Officers Federation 
Western Australian Branch 
14 Stirling Highway 
Nedlands Western Australia 6009 

Dear Mr Jennings 

Level 5, 11 Exhibition Street 
Melbourne, VIC 3000 

GPO Box 1994, Melbourne, VIC 3001 
Telephone: (03) 8661 7764 

Fax: (03) 9655 0410 
Email: kevin.donnellan@air.gov.au 

Re: Application for certificate of exemption from requirements of Chapter 8, 
Part 3, Schedule 1 of the Workplace Relations Act 1996 (FR2007/622) 

I refer to your application of 4 February 2008 for a cettificate of exemption under 
subsection 271(1) of Schedule 1 of the Workplace Relations Act 1996 (the RAO 
Schedule), in respect of the Western Australian Branch of the Australian Salaried 
Medical Officers Federation, for the financial year ended 31 December 2007. 

I have granted the application. My certificate is enclosed. 

Yours sincerely, 

Tl::-
Depud Industrial Registrar 

7 February 2008 



Workplace Relations Act 1996 

s.271 certificate of exemption from requirements of Chapter 8, Part 3, Schedule 1 

Australian Salaried and Medical Officers Federation 
(FR2007 /622) 

CERTIFICATE 

On 4 February 2008 an application was made under subsection 271 (1) of Schedule 1 

of the Workplace Relations Act 1996 for a certificate of exemption by the Western 

Australian Branch of the Australian Salaried Medical Officers Federation , in respect 

of financial year ended 31 December 2007. I am satisfied that the said Branch is a 

reporting unit that did not have any financial affairs in the year ended 31 December 

2007. 

~, . . .. 



AUSTRALIAN MEDICAL ASSOCIATION 

4 February 2008 

Mr Larry Powell 
Statutory Services Branch 
Australian Industrial Registry 
GPO Box 1994 
Melbourne Victoria 3001 

Attention Mr Kevin Donnellan 

Dear Mr Powell 

Section 271 Application 

I am writing in response to your facsimile of 31 January 2008 [ref: FR2007/622-
[132N-WA]] to Mr Geoffrey Dobb, Branch President, Australian Salaried Medical 
Officers Federation, Western Australian Branch. 

On behalf of the Australian Salaried Medical Officers' Federation, Western Australian 
Branch ('the Federation'), I would like to apply for a certificate under section 271 of 
the Australian Workplace Relatiosn Act 1996 ('the Act') for the financial year ending 
31 December 2007. 

The grounds of the Application is made as follows: 

1. The Federation is a branch of the Australian Salaried Medical Officers 
Federation which is registered as an organisation registered under the Act 
(Organisation No. 132N). 

2. The Branch compliments the State registered Australian Medical 
Association (Western Australia) Incorporated ('the Association'). 

3. The Association maintains a number of industrial agreements and is the 
pre eminent at a State level. 

4. The Association maintains financial records in accordance with the 
Western Australian Associations Incorporations Act 1987. 

5. The membership of the Federation is a subset of the membership of the 
Association. 

6. A conjoint membership arrangement exists between the Association and 
the Federation through which the Federation recognises the pre eminent 
role of the Association. The Association provides industrial advice nd 
representation services on behalf of Branch members. No industrial 
agreements or industrial activity is currently being undertaken by this 
branch. 

7. The Branch does not hold any real or personal property. 
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8. The Branch does not act as a trustee in any form . 

9. It has been previously recognised by your Registry that the financial 
activities of the Federation are such that the preparation of accounts in 
accordance with the act has not been required and certificates under 
section 271A have previously been issued. There have been no changes 
in the activities or circumstances of the Brach. 

For the above reasons we request that the federation be issued with a certificate in 
accordance with s. 271 of the Act. 

Please contact me on 08 9273 3007 should you wish to discuss this further. 

Yours Sincerely 

Peter Jennings 
Executive Officer 
Australian Salaried Medical Officers Federation , 
Western Australian Branch 


